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 Volunteer     Opportunities     to     Meet     Every     Interest     Level! 
 Evansville     Audubon     has     a     small     but     dedicated     crew     of     volunteers     who     do     everything     from     serving     as     an 
 officer     or     director,     leading     field     trips     and     scheduling     programs,     editing     and     mailing     newsletters,     conducting 
 Christmas     Bird     Counts,     maintaining     the     membership     list,     Website,     and     Facebook     page,     manning     the     EAS 
 table     at     various     events,     processing     education     and     conservation     grant     requests,     leading     Jr.     Birders,     and 
 coordinating     our     premier     event—the     Ohio     Valley     Birding     Festival.      There     are     more     jobs     to     be     done     but     you 
 get     the     idea;     this     dedicated     group     could     use     some     help.      Please     consider     helping     out     in     one     of     the     following 
 areas: 
 Officers     and     Directors     to     take     office     June     20,     2023  ...The     nominations     committee     needs     to     fill     the 
 President's     position     (present     officer     term     limited)     and     Directors     (up     to     four).      The     President     does     the     general 
 oversight     of     the     work     of     EAS,     and     presides     at     all     meetings.      The     Directors     conduct     the     business     of 
 Evansville     Audubon     and     approve     expenditures.      Directors     are     expected     to     attend     at     least     50%     of     the     board 
 meetings,     which     presently     meet     6     times     a     year     (Sept-June)     for     an     hour     the     third     Tuesday     every     other     month 
 at     7     PM     (excepting     July     and     August). 
 Replacement     of     retiring     Jr.     Birders     Leader.  ..For     the     coming     2023-24     season     beginning     in     September     we 
 need     a     new     leader     for     our     Jr.     Birders.      The     group     meets     4-6     times     a     year     for     a     hike     at     a     local     birding     hotspot. 
 Please     consider     helping     to     introduce     young     people     to     the     joys     of     birding. 
 Filling     Committee     Chair     Positions     for     Education     Grants     and     Programs  ...The  Grants  chair     processes 
 the     requests     for     small     grants     for     individual     or     group     projects     that     are     educational     in     nature     and     include     an 
 emphasis     on     the     environment,     and     presents     them     to     the     Board     for     approval.      The  Programs  chair     contacts 
 and     schedules     speakers     prior     to     our     board     meetings     each     season. 
 Volunteer     support     for     all     of     our     Committees  ...Our     hard     working     chairs     for  Events,     Ohio     Valley     Birding 
 Festival,     Bird     Counts,     and     other  committees     would     appreciate     extra     help. 
 Come     join     the     fun     and     help     fulfill     our     mission     to     promote     the     awareness     of     and     appreciation     for     birds     and 
 other     wildlife     and     their     habitats     through     education     and     conservation.      It's     easy     to     volunteer,     just     contact     us     at 
 info@evvaudubon.org  and     we     will     put     you     to     work     in     whatever     area     is     of     interest     to     you. 
 Remember,     you     are     what     hope     looks     like     to     a     bird. 
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 Evansville     Audubon     Society     Minutes     March     2023 
 meeting     in     person 
 Program:  at     6:00     PM  –     “Mesker     Park     Zoo:     Helping     to     Bring     the     Eastern     Hellbender     Back     From     the     Brink     of  Extinction in     Indiana”      Leigh     Ramon, 
 Animal     Curator,     Mesker     Park     Zoo     &     Botanic     Garden.  
 Business     Meeting     convened     at     7:07,      quorum     present 
 Minutes:  approved     as     distributed     by     email 
 Treasurer's     report: 
 Previous     Month's     (January)     Checking     Account     Balance:     $8677.14 
 Income:      appeal     letter     donation     $20,     donor     advised     fund     $116.80,     interest     0.07,     total     income     $136.87 
 Expenses:     Stamps     $12.00,     OVBF     printing     $40.00,     Newsletter     printing     $39.00,     Susan     Fowler     $750.00     Patchwork     Central     $600.00     Total     Expenses 
 $     1441.00 
 Current     Checking     Account     Balance:     $7373.01 
 Checking     Without     Reserves:     $1582.17 
 Reserve     Accounts     :     Education     &     Conservation     $1000.84,     Jr.     Birders     $280.00,     Lewi     Memorial     $4510.00,     Total     5790.84 
 Other     Accounts:     Bulk     Mail     $138.97,     Savings     $5.09,     Certificate     of     Deposit     $4,215.67,Total      $4,359.73 
 Two     months     expenses     and     income     combined     here,      previous     month     balance     is     from     January     report,     current     balances     from     February 
 report. 
 USPS     has     a     new     electronic     system     for     submitting     bulk     mail,     Pam     Kimsey     has     mastered     it,     mostly 
 Expended     Education      and     Conservation     Money 
 General                            $200 
 Tekoppel     School              $400 
 Susan     Fowler                   $750 
 Patchwork                        $600 
 OVBF                                $40 
 Wesselman     Woods  $300 

 total        $      2290 
 All     commitments     are     caught     up,     paid 
 Field     Trips: 
 Land     Between     the     Lakes,     Feb     4,     9     people,     55     species 
 Migration     walks     will     begin     Friday     at     5:00     PM,     start     March     24,     then     every     other     week 
 Last     field     trip     will     be     May     6,     Harmonie     State     Park 
 Junior     Birders  :  no     activity     scheduled     for     this     month 
 Programs  
 May     16,     2023     --     “Native     Plants     for     Birds     in     Small     Areas”,     Sharon     Sorenson 
 There     will     be     a     program     at     USI     on     Friday,     March     24     on     “J.J.     Audubon,     Art     for     Science     Sake”. 
 Conservation: 
 Niles     gave     an     update     on     efforts     to     protect     Wesselman     Park.      A     city     ordinance     has     been     prepared     that     would     essentially     block     the     pickleball 
 development,     city     council     committee     meeting     to     discuss     on     April     4,     vote     on     at     City     Council     meeting     April     10. 

 Education     &     Conservation     Grants: 
 No     new     grant     requests     received. 

 Events:  Amanda     Joest     is     chair     of     the     Events     committee.  Next     event     is     Party     for     the     Planet     at     Mesker     Park     Zoo,     April     22.     Volunteers     needed     to 
 help. 

 Old     Business  A     donation     has     been     received     to     cover     the     $150     for     lumber     expenses     to     build     bluebird     box     kits     that     will     be     used     at     the     Ohio     Valley 
 Birding     Festival.     Previously     there     had     been     approval     to     pay     from     Audubon     funds. 

 New     Business 
 We     still     need     nominations     for     offices,     board     members: 
 President     is     term     limited,     need     nominee.     Other     officers     can     continue     to     serve. 
 Brian     Taylor     and     Eric     Howard     will     be     nominated     as     new     Board     members,     with     others     current     members     agreeing     to     serve  another     term,     we     still 
 need     one     more     Board     nominee. 
 Items     from     the     floor 
 Evansville     Living     Article      on     local     birding     (Bob     Meier,     Evan     Speck     and     Sue     Vernier     were     interviewed)     has     been     published.     Also     the     OVBF     was 
 mentioned. 
 Bird     observations. 
 OVBF     schedule     is     in     the     newsletter. 

 Meeting     adjourned     at     about     7:32 
 Submitted     by     Niles     Rosenquist,     Secretary 




